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Great Summer 
Pool Party! 

Wow! How fun was our pool party? We had great 
weather, good food, lots of fun, and wonderful 
fellowship.  Approximately 70 of our neighbors attended 
and we demolished 225 Chick-fil-A chicken strips, 50 
plus hot dogs, and umpteen brownies and cookies.  A 
big thank you to Francine Bond for her planning and 
coordination of the party, especially considering her 
husband Eric had torn his ACL earlier in the morning of 
the party.  Also, thank you to all that helped in the clean-
up when the party was over. Greatly appreciated.  
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ON A SIDE 
NOTE 

Diseased 
Trees 

Some of our trees in the 
common areas are 

displaying stress from 
disease. The maples and 

evergreens have been 
diagnosed with 

Rhizosphaera and 
Stigmina Needle Cast 

Disease (airborne fungal 
diseases). Talk of 

treatment or removal of 
trees its being addressed. 
Everyone is encouraged 

to inspect their own 
evergreens and maples 
and to treat any of these 

issues.   
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A Big Thank You 
to Our Pool 

Security and 
Helpers! 

Thank you, dear neighbors, for the daily opening and closing of 
the pool this summer. For the fifth year, Colin Carey took the 
responsibility of opening the pool in the mornings. Thank you 
Colin for your commitment in providing this great service. 

Also, thank you to the Oppy, Hartley, Hermiller, Johnson, Hardin, 
Cape, and Kirkeiner families who volunteered to help with nightly 
closures. These duties included ensuring bathrooms were in 
order, lights were out, doors and gate locked and secured, 
picking up trash along 600E, emptying trash containers and 
placing bins at curb for weekly pickup.  Lastly, we would like to 
recognize Paul Kirkeiner for coordinating the pool closure 
schedule and duties. 
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Quick 
Reminders 

Trailers are not to be parked 
in driveways or on the street. 

No parking on street 
overnight. 

Slow down on streets as we 
have kids walking to and from 

school buses. 

Submit Architectural 
Committee Review (ARC) 

application forms for activities 
referenced in and subject to 
our ARC Guidelines (can be 

accessed online at 
thearborsprings.com website). 
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Our neighbor and member of the HOA board, Scott Street, 
has just returned home after a 3-month armed service 
deployment to the middle east. Currently a Major, he has 
served for nearly 14 years in the Air Force Reserves flying 
the KC-135. While deployed, he flew 37 combat missions 
providing aerial refueling to both U.S. and allied fighter/
bomber aircraft. This is his 9th deployment since joining the 
service after 9/11. Welcome home Scott and thank you for 
your service and commitment to our country! 

Other armed force neighbors of Arbor Springs have been 
recently deployed and we wish to say THANK YOU for their 
time and commitment to protecting our country and 
freedom.
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Looking for 
Some Fall Fun? 

McCloud Prairie 
Maze 

OPEN: Sept. 2 - Oct. 31, 2017 

HOURS: Dawn to dusk daily 

COST: FREE! Leashed pets 
welcome. 

Beasley's Corn 
Maze 

 OPEN: Sept. 22 - Oct. 31, 2017 

HOURS: 1 to 6 p.m., Monday 
through Friday; 10 a.m. to 6 p.m., 
Saturday; noon to 6 p.m., Sunday 

COST: $7/person; children ages 2 
and younger are FREE! 

Hogan Farms 
Pumpkin Patch & 

Corn Maze 
OPEN: Sept. 23 - Oct. 31, 2017 

HOURS: 2 to 6 
p.m., Tuesday through Thursday; 
10 a.m. to 6 p.m., Friday through 

Sunday; closed on Mondays 

COST: $8/person; credit cards 
accepted 


